
 

   

ANTI-DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2013/104 

Zinc coated (galvanised) steel and Aluminium zinc coated steel 

Exported from the People’s Republic of China  
 

Statement of Essential Facts to be published as soon as 
practicable 

 
Customs Act 1901 – Part XVB 

 
On 4 October 2013 the Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commission) published a notice 
announcing the resumption of investigations into the alleged subsidisation of zinc coated 
(galvanised) steel and aluminium zinc coated steel exported to Australia from the People’s 
Republic of China (China) by Angang Steel Company Limited (ANSTEEL). 
 
The notice advised that the Commission intended to place a statement of essential facts 
(SEF) for the investigation on the public record by 10 December 2013. The SEF will set 
out the facts on which the Commissioner proposes to base its recommendations to the 
Minister for Industry (the Minister).  
 
A copy of ADN 2013/78 which outlines the details of the notice is available on the 
Commission’s website at http://www.adcommission.gov.au  
 
Subsection 269ZZT(2) of the Customs Act 1901 states that as soon as practicable after 
the reviewable decision has been revoked, the SEF must be published. Following the 
publication of the SEF, the normal investigation timeframes apply. Interested parties will 
have 20 days within which to make submissions in response to the SEF.  The Commission 
will then have a further 25 days to provide a report to the Minister for Industry.   

The Commission will delay the SEF, which was due to be published on 10 December 
2013 and instead publish the SEF as soon as practicable.  
 
Enquiries about this notice may be directed to the case manager on telephone number 
+61 3 9244 8243 fax number 1300 882 506 or +61 2 6275 6888 (outside Australia) or 
operations3@adcommission.gov.au  
 
 
 
 
Lisa Hind 
National Manager Operations 
Anti-Dumping Commission 
10 December 2013 


